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Boulder Primary School Newsletter 

Term 4, Week 6 2023 
Last week the staff of Boulder Primary School attended a School Development 
Day at the Boulder Lawn Bowls Club. As Boulder Primary School continues to 
seek ongoing improvement this day was used so staff could review both the 
school and student performance in 5 areas. These areas being Teaching and 
Learning, Learning Environment, Resources, Relationships and Leadership. Staff 
also analysed data from assessments such as NAPLAN, On Entry and Surveys. 
Most importantly after analysing and dissecting the data staff have made recom-
mendations for the 2024 Operational Plan to improve student outcomes and 
school performance.  

Also, last week, the staff and members of the school board and P&C met with the 
Director of School Review and a Peer Colleague to discuss the school’s effective-
ness over the past three years. I would like to recognise the amazing efforts and 
contributions of the staff at Boulder Primary School and also Janet Hill, Warren 
Stewart, Margaretta Hansen, Ellen McCleer, Jess Dann, Medina Kocian and Kat 
Donovan for giving their time to meet with the reviewers. While the reviewers 
confirmed the staff judgements of our effectiveness a report will be presented at 
the next School Board meeting. This report will also be available online for those 
who wish to read the commendations and recommendations from the reviewers. 

As we bring 2023 to a close, staff are now busy preparing for 2024. One task staff 
take seriously in preparing for next year is the creation of class lists for 2024. 
Staff consider many complexities when developing a class list. Staff pay attention 
to three areas - social, behavioural and academics. If parents would like to make 
a request based on these three areas, for the placement of their child in 2024 
please submit your request in writing and deliver your letter to the front office by 
Friday the 1st of December 2023. Staff will then consider and review these re-
quests. A request is not a guarantee of a student’s placement for 2024. 

I would like to announce and congratulate Mr Ashley Ferguson on his recent ap-
pointment to the position of Principal at Kalgoorlie Primary School. Ash has been 
a dedicated and committed servant of Boulder Primary School over the last sev-
en years. He has shown not only the leadership potential but importantly the 
leadership attributes to successfully lead his own school. We know he will do an 
amazing job at Kalgoorlie Primary School, and we wish him every success. 

Finally I would like to also recognise the efforts of Ms Skinner and 4 amazing stu-
dents Quincy Sheck, Lucas McMeeken, Alexandra McMeeken and Ella Hunter 
who travelled to Perth to compete in the state Numero challenge. Well done 
everyone! I have included a report from Quincy Sheck outlining his recount of 
the event. It appears the travel and food were a highlight of his time away. 

Have a great week. 

David Callow 

Principal  
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Awards 
Class Merit Award Winner Values Award Winner 

RIBIT Award Winners 

Congratulations to the following students who won RIBIT awards. 

Gold Awards 
• Caiah Takao 

• Lara Warner 

• Athena Warner 

 

Silver Awards 
• Lara Warner 

• Alejandro Know 
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Numero Competition 
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